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Never Forget 09-11-01

Next Party:

Sunday, January 8, 2012
Grant Bar and Lounge  

Grant Avenue, Millvale, PA 15209
The fun begins at 2:30. We’ll be looking for you!

The Covered Bridges of Greene County
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Diane Steigerwaldt, left, and Louise Duva enjoy a contemplative moment at the 
portal of Scott Bridge in Greene County, Pennsylvania, on October 8, 2011

• �Read about the 

Covered Bridge Tour 

starting on page 3

• �Find the minutes of  

the November 22 

Member Meeting and 

a reminder about  

2012 Dues on page 2

• �You’ll want to be sure 

to read a Special 

Report entitled:  

An update on the 

Western Pennsylvania 

Corvair Club’s Website 

and Facebook Group 

on page 6

• �If you’ve been 

procrastinating, The 

Holiday Party in Brief 

is on page 8

Merry 
Christmas

Happy 
Hanukkah
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November 22, 2011 Meeting Minutes
Officers Present:

Jim Madden, President

Don Cekus, Vice President

Pat Greenwald, Secretary

Jim Heatherington, Treasurer

Board Members Present:

Don Baker

Bob Hieber

Steve Puskas

Jim Steigerwaldt

Charles Lucas, Journal Editor

The meeting was called to order by President Jim Madden.

The minutes of the September meeting were approved as 

printed in the newsletter.

Jim Heatherington’s treasurer’s report showed a current 

balance of $2,855.69. Jim announced that he was accepting 

dues for 2012.

Jim Madden stated that the cost of the January 8th party 

would be the same as last year, $20 per person. With a motion 

by Jim Heatherington, a second by Don Cekus, and a vote 

of the members present, it was approved that the club will 

subsidize the cost above $20 and pay for the hors-d’oeuvres.

Charles Lucas received an e-mail asking that Connie 

Rising be removed from the mailing list. She is currently in 

a nursing home. Also, Jean Larrison, widow of WPCC past 

president Bob Larrison, has died.

Luke brought up the subject of WPCC on the internet. 

A discussion followed concerning the benefits of using e-mail, 

Facebook, or a club website. Rod Murray and Helen Butalla 

have been encouraging the club to make use of Facebook 

and/or a website. Helen has already set up an account on 

Facebook. Suzanne Heatheringtin stated that a club website 

could attract new members. The president suggested that we 

continue this discussion at the next meeting.

Luke checked out another possible meeting place. The 

Eat’n Park at The Waterfront can provide a private room.  

He also asked that the next board meeting be held in a  

private room. Noisy rooms make for difficulty in hearing 

everyone’s ideas.

Les Walter has 2 Corvair shop manuals for sale.

Pat Greenwald raised the topic of the Corsa chapter 

fee of $3 per non Corsa member. This fee is to cover 

insurance that Corsa provides each chapter for events. Jim 

Heatherington suggested a raise to $15 for all members and 

that we pay the fee out of the club treasury. Jim Steigerwaldt 

made a motion that we charge Corsa members $12 and non 

Corsa members $12 plus the Corsa assessment, currently 

$3. The motion was seconded by Vince Duva and passed by 

the members present. This change will go into effect in 2013.

Al Friend asked about the location of the club’s 

Corporation Papers. Jim Heatherington will check.

Jim Madden congratulated Bob Hieber and Les Walter on 

a great Covered Bridge Tour. Luke requested a report for the 

newsletter.

Don Baker announced that the Vintage Grand Prix raised 

$200,000 for charity this year.

Jim Heatherington reminded members to send checks for 

dues to him and checks for the Holiday Party to Jim Madden.

Respectfully submitted

 

 

Pat Greenwald

Don’t forget to write 
that check for your 
WPCC Annual 
Membership Dues

Jim Heatherington, our treasurer, wants to remind members 
that 2012 dues are due by December 31, 2011. If you have not 
yet done so, please send your check promptly. 

Dues are only $12 per year. Please make your check payable 
to WPCC and mail to:

Jim Heatherington, Treasurer
128 Sharp Road
White Oak, PA 15131
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The Covered Bridges of Greene County
Saturday October 8, 2011, 

dawned bright, crisp and 
clear, the perfect fall day to travel 
through the hills and valleys of 
Western Pennsylvania to see fall 
foliage and some old covered 
bridges. Our meeting place was 
the McDonald’s Restaurant at the 
intersection of I-79 and I-70 at  
1:00 p.m. Leaving my house by 
noon should allow me ample 
time to get there with plenty of 
time to spare.

As I rounded the curve at 
the Kirwin Heights exit of I-79, 
it looked as if traffic was backed 
up almost to a stop. Just into the 
exit, it did stop. 

“I wonder what’s going on 
down the road,” I thought. A 
few seconds later my cell phone 
rang. It’s Don Cekus calling to 
let me know traffic is stopped 
and maybe I should consider an 
alternate route. He was a short 
distance ahead of me and had 
not moved for several minutes. 
Who could guess that PennDot 
would close I-79 in the middle of 
the day for routine maintenance. 

We arrived at McDonald’s 
about 45 minuets late and found 
that several other Corvairs were 
still en route and would be late 
as well. By 2:15 p.m. it looked as 

if everyone was in place. Without 
further ado, the tour began with 
nine Corvairs and one water 
pumper.
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story by Bob Hieber with photos by Don Baker (unless marked otherwise)

Story continues on pages 4 & 5

Stephen Puskas and his friend Ed Verbeke are ready for the covered bridge tour

Traffic is halted for routine maintenance
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The Covered Bridges of Greene County

The covered bridge group takes a break to stretch their legs and enjoy the beauty of rustic Greene County 

Cox Farm Bridge
Traffic was light and we were 
able to enjoy the scenery while 
winding thru the back country 
to Cox Farm Bridge, our first 
stop. When we arrived, we were 
greeted by a crew that was 
ready to shut down the road to 
allow an oversized load to pass. 
The rig was headed to a gas 
drilling site. Greene county is 
alive with drilling and pipe line 
construction. We assured the 
crew that we would move at a 
moments notice if necessary; we 
just wanted to spend a little time 
at the bridge.

Woods Bridge
Our next stop was the Woods 
Bridge. This bridge is located  
off a little used road that was  
not in very good condition. After 
stopping for a brief walk and 
some pictures, we were off to the 
next bridge. Our time at Woods 
Bridge was abbreviated because 
we had to make up for lost time 
due to the unavoidable late start.

Shriver Bridge
The Shriver Bridge was our next 
stop. Although well hidden, 
every one managed to find it. 
There were several alerts along 
the roadside for turkeys and 
other wild game. And speaking 
of the roadside; the scenery 
along this leg of the journey was 
by far the very best we had seen. 
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The Covered Bridges of Greene County

Scott Bridge
The next stop was Scott Bridge. 
We found parking there to be 
very limited, but after turning 
around in the road to head back, 
Don Baker took the opportunity 
to get some nice pictures of our 
Corvairs crossing the bridge.

We had to back track 
through Waynesburg in order 
to continue on to Carmichaels, 
PA, for our last bridge and an 
anxiously awaited  dinner.

Carmichaels Bridge
We soon arrived at the 
Carmichaels Bridge. This 
bridge is probably in the best 
condition of the five we saw, but 
unfortunately, is surrounded by 
private property. After parking 
along the main road we took a 
short walk back to the bridge. 
We commented how this was a 
covered bridge but incorporated 
modern materials to support the 
roadway and hold the structure 
together.

 

Some of the covered bridge group pose at Carmichaels Bridge.  
From L to R: Mary Ellen & Don Cekus, Pat Greenwald, Vince & Louise Duva,  
 Bob Hieber, Steve Puskas, Les Walter, Jim Madden and Toots & Ken Cekus. Par Greenwald eases through Scott Bridge

Not far from Carmichaels Bridge, 
we parked on the town circle 
and nearby streets for the dinner 
stop at the Hartley Inn. This Inn 
was a pleasant surprise. The wait 
staff handled our crowd well 
and the food was very good and 
reasonably priced. The Saturday 
special was a 12 oz. Porterhouse 
steak with sides for, I think, 
$11.95 –– well worth the money.

We left the Inn and found 
our way back to I-79 for a late 
evening drive back home.

 
Editor’s note: Many thanks to 
Bob Hieber for taking time to 
write this story and as I have said 
so many time before, thanks to 
Don Baker, our man behind the 
camera.
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When I was given the 
go ahead by Charles 
Lucas, I created a 

Facebook group called “Western 
Pennsylvania Corvair Club”. To 
date, we have nine members in 
the group. It is an open group so 
that anyone having a Facebook 
account can see the group, who 
is in it, and what members have 
posted. Anyone wishing to join 
the group must request to join 
the group and an administrator 
will have to add the person. Right 
now, all members of the group 
can add other members.

For the website, Charles suggested 
that I work with Rod Murray to 
get the website up and running. 
Rod has been a great help in 
providing me with information 
and suggestions on what to put on 
the website. Rod also pointed me 
in the right direction to contact 
CORSA to get an account as 
our website is being housed on 
CORSA’s server.

Once the account was set up and 
a password created, I was able to 
create a website called “Western 
Pennsylvania Corvair Club”. I 
have been working with Harry 
Jensen, Executive Secretary of 
CORSA and Bryan Blackwell, 
who is in charge of CORSA’s 
infrastructure via e-mail. Both of 
these guys have been a great help 
to me when I had questions and 
when their server was down. 

Our website is located at: 
http:www.//corvair.org/chapters/

I also worked with CORSA to get 
our url* into the database. There 
are several pages on CORSA’s 
server when a user can search 
their database and find a Corvair 
club within the area.

I have had other input from some 
of our club members; namely: 
Suzanne Heatherington, Les 
Walter, Mike Aaron and Emerick 
Buccigrossi. 

I think the website is a good start. 
To allow me to do some neat 
and interesting things with our 
information, I have ordered new 
software. As of this writing that 
software has not arrived.

What do we need at this point?
• Pictures of member’s cars.
• �Updating the Contact Us page. 

What members should receive 
e-mail. For example, a form 
will be posted asking a user 
their name, e-mail address, 
phone number and a comment. 
Once the form is filled out, who 
should get the information.  

* �URL is the abbreviation of Uniform 

Resource Locator. It is the global 

address of documents and other 

resources on the World Wide Web.

A SPECIAL REPORTA SPECIAL REPORT
From Helen Butalla

An update on the Western 

Pennsylvania Corvair Club’s 

Website and Facebook Group

Meet Helen Butalla, WPCCs Facebook 

Administrator and Web Master

wpcc  
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	 NAME	 ADDRESS	 PHONE	 E-MAIL	

	 1	 Aaron, Michael & Barbara 	 119 Valleycrest Drive, Cecil, PA 15321	 724-745-0656	 aaronmic@co.washington.pa.us

	 2	 Adamson, Richard & Doris	 251 Lilac Drive, Monroeville, PA 15146	 412-372-3452	

	 3	 Artzberger, Bill & Joan	 305 Golf Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15229	 412-364-6842	 BILLA305@comcast.net

	 4	 Artzberger, Jim & Sandy	 1300 Cattail Lane, Sewickley, PA 15143	 412-749-1432 c:412-855-1313	 Artzberger1300@comcast.net

	 5	 Baker, Don & Joanne	 12461 Larimer Avenue, North Huntingdon, PA 15642	 724-863-3770	 dcbakerscca@yahoo.com

	 6	 Brier, Dick & Carol	 493 Sleepy Hollow Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15228	 412-563-4591	

	 7	 Brill, Jean	 4500 Oakhurst Blvd., Harrisburg, PA 17110	 717-526-4523	

	 8	 Buccigrossi, Emerick   	 1502 Fernledge Drive, Allison Park, PA 15101	 412-486-7691	 ebuccigrossi@comcast.net

	 9	 Bucklew, David 	 414 W. Newcastle Street, Zelienople, PA 16063	 724-452-5735	 dbucklew1@verizon.net

	10	 Butalla, Franz & Helen	 172 Rubena Road, Greensboro, PA 15338	 724-966-7815 c:724-984-3233	 hbutalla@gmail.com			 

	11	 Cekus, Don & Mary Ellen	 197 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059	 724-903-0990 C:412-952-3190	 corsa1@zoominternet.net

	12	 Cekus, Dwayne & Joy	 108 Prosser Drive, Monongahela, PA 15063	 724-258-7778 C:412-296-0294	 cekus@verizon.net

	13	 Cekus, Ken & Toots	 28 Center Avenue, Monongahela, PA 15063	 724-258-8514	 onecorvair@yahoo.com

	14	 Clapper, Ed & Wendy	 315 Western Avenue, Beaver PA 15009-1448	 724-774-5276	 ewcjr4@yahoo.com	

	15	 Costantino, John & Clare	 305 3rd Street, Freeport, PA 16229-1141	 724-295-2675	

	16	 Dandois, Dick & Marie	 11844 Route 286 Hwy W., Homer City, PA 15748-7803	 724-726-5606	 dindy6@verizon.net

	17	 Desmond, Tim & Michele	 107 Hivue Lane, Pittsburgh, PA 15237	 412-761-3926	 TDES123@netzero.com

	18	 Duva, Vincent & Louise	 195 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059	 724-898-1604	 vinceduva@gmail.com  

	19	 Foltz, Kurt	 194 Pinecrest Dr., Pittsburgh, PA  15237		  kurtfoltz@gmail.com

	20	 Friend, Al & Carole	 6000 Great Oaks Drive, Export, PA 15632	 C: 724-433-0839	 a.c.friend@comcast.net

	21	 Goehring, Earl & Diane	 140 Whitestown Road, Harmony, PA 16037	 724-452-8823	 endair6kl@zoominternet.net	

	22	 Greenwald, Pat	 415 Crestview Drive, Plum, PA 15239	 412-795-5719	 pggreen233@netzero.net

	23	 Gundlach, John, Gayle & Laura	 228 McKay Road, Saxonburg, PA 16056	 724-352-4205	 ggundlach@zoominternet.net

	24	 Hackl, George & Marlene	 420 , Hulton Road, New Kensington, PA 15068	 724-224-0482	

	25	 Hamlin, Charlotte	 2207 Arbor Glen Court, Sun City Center, FL 33573	 813-633-6684	 hamlinchar@aol.com

	26	 Heatherington, Jim & Suzanne	 128 Sharp Road, White Oak, PA 15131	 412-672-0914	 suzanne@heatherington.com

	27	 Hieber, Bob & Donna	 1679 Brodhead Road, RR3, Moon Twp, PA 15108	 724-457-9712	 bob@thehiebers.com

	28	 Kreisel, Curt & Elana	 1141 Sunrise Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15243	 412-561-1845	 curt.kreisel@wolterskluwer.com

	29	 Lucas, Charles & Sarah	  236 W. Marigold Street, Munhall, PA 15120-2233	 412-462-6735	 chaslucas@gmail.com

	30	 Madden, Jim & Heidi	 323 Stanton Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15209	 412-321-1654	 triximadden@comcast.net	

	31	 Matenkosky, Walter & Susan	 702 Spring Street, Latrobe, PA 15650	 724-537-8922	 wmatenkosky@hotmail.com

	32	 McDonald, Paul & Joyce	 258 Evans City Road, Butler, PA 16001-2711	 724-287-5671	 jam40258@zoominternet.net	

	33	 Morgan, Robert & Margaret	 344 Ridge Road, New Brighton, PA 15066	 724-846-6040	

	34	 Murray, Rod & Michelle	 476 Woodland Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15237	 412-719-3449	 murray8986@gmail.com		

	35	 Puskas, Stephen	 221 Green Manor Drive, Butler, PA  16002	 724-284-3721	 spuskas@embarqmail.com		

	36	 Schifano, Charlie & Connie	 223 Blackridge Drive, Greensburg, PA 15601	 724-832-7498	 charlieschifano@verizon.net	

	37 	 Schlarman, Jack	 800 Erdner Ave.Pittsburgh, PA 15202	 412-734-2905 C: 412-251-2054	 dixie1935@aol.com

	38	 Shearer, Ralph & Joanne	 30 Clover Drive, Latrobe, PA 15650	 724-539-8645	 gailey.shearer@comcast.net

	39	 Steigerwaldt James & Diane	 506 Quail Drive, Cranberry Twp, PA 16066-4074	 724-776-0935	 Jimstg@zbzoom.net

	40	 Sweet, John & Charlotte	 1264 Walnut Street, Stoneboro, PA 16153	 724-376-4335 	 jasvair@certainty.net

	41	 Tedesco, Bob & Polly	 4741 Curry Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15236	 412-881-8577 C: 412-584-8668	 bptedesco@aol.com

	42	 Tyger, John, & Barb	 8399 Rte 954 Hwy. N., Creekside, PA 15732	 724-397-2043	 jtyger@directv.net

	43	 Walter, Lester	 100 Thompson Lane South, North Huntingdon, PA 15642	 724-863-8437	 timerles@aol.com

	44	 Watkins, Kerry & Linda	 209-1/2 S. Third Street, Youngwood, PA 15697	 724-925-1962	

	45	 Wilson, Gregory & Patricia	 508 Bigham Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15211 	 412-481-6864 C:412-608-6454	 wilsongl57@comcast.net

	46	 Yobst, Robert & Rosalie	 518 Brookdale Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15215	 412-963-9943	

	47 	 Young, Bill & Dana	 126 Pennsylvania Avenue, Bridgeville, PA 15017	 412-220-3896 C: 412-260-8359	 william.h.young@verizon.net 

WPCC Roster of Members Paid-up members as of 12-13 -2011N O V / D E C   2 0 1 1

If you would like to correct or update your listing, please forward the correct information to:

Charles J. Lucas • 236 W. Marigold Street • Munhall,  PA 15120-2233 • or phone: 412-462-6735 • or e-mail: chaslucas@gmail.com 

Indicates dues paid for 2012
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Holiday Party In Brief
Our annual Holiday Party will take place 

at the Grant Bar & Lounge, located at 114 

Grant Street, in Millvale, PA 15209.

       The per person cost for dinner is only 

$20. Please make checks payable to 

WPCC and mail by January 1, 2012 to: 

Jim Madden, 323 Stanton Avenue, 

Pittsburgh, PA 15209. 

      You will order your entree at Grant’s 

from a selection of four choices. There 

will also be a cash bar, Gift Exchange and 

Chinese Auction. 

Gift Exchange––If you care to be in the  gift 

exchange, bring a $10 gift, wrapped and 

marked for a “Man” or a “Woman”, or if the 

gift is appropriate for either sex, please mark 

it “Either”. Everyone receives a number. 

When your number is drawn, you choose 

a gift; you may keep the gift or trade for 

another persons’ gift, hoping that another 

person doesn’t take it later. Lots of fun.

Chinese Auction––Bring along anything you 

care to donate to the club. Tickets are sold 

for the items with one ticket drawn for each 

item. Proceeds go to the WPCC.

2:30 - 3:30 �Meet and Greet / Cash Bar
3:30 - 5:00 �Gift Exchange / Start  

Chinese Auction
5:00 - 6:00  Dinner
6:00 - Finish Chinese Auction    
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